Online Committee Meeting 1st December 2020 via Zoom.


Minutes for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 1st December 2020 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis, Paul Fox, Debbie Robinson, Mel Slade, Jane Archer, Helen Le Page, Steve Peacock, Gill Sharp
2. Apologies: Steve McKinley (We wish him a speedy recovery)
3. Minutes from meeting 13th Oct 2020 for approval – Approved by all
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks beforehand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	Steve P to sign banking mandate so he can access online banking
	Steve confirmed this has been done

	Steve and Sarah to complete handover
	Steve confirmed this is complete 

	Steve to ask Sarah about communication with BML
	Steve still investigating.  Nigel might be moving locally so even more incentive to keep relationship good, but we do need to keep chasing what we feel is owed to us


	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Alan apologised for not sending in a report.
1. Alan has had a discussion with Mel about junior reps on the committee as the previous ones are no longer juniors. Both Alan and Mel feel this role is no longer needed and will talk to present juniors and their parents as and when needed.

2. National Trust Liaison Officer.  This was a role held by Steve Peacock who would like to pass it on now he is treasurer. Alan had approached another member, but they declined. It is felt that whoever takes on the role needs to have the time for face to face contact/meetings. 

3. Alan would like to ask members about whether they would like midweek events.  It was felt that whilst many members might be able to attend on their lunch breaks etc. how many would have the time to actually run the event?
	Alan to place an article in Snaggers
Alan to circulate a questionnaire to gauge opinions


	SECRETARY’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Helen asked for less changes to be made to the minutes unless it directly affected the information for example names/places/dates.  Any changes to be suggested within a week of minutes being published.

	Helen to suggest a date when minutes are published that amendments can be made by.


	TREASURER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	1. We discussed the amount of subsidy being given to members for their new kit as Steve was not present at previous meetings when this had been discussed.  Alan asked for a cost break down which Steve will circulate.

2. Due to our complex mandate for banking we are struggling to make an international payment.  The only way to do it from our account is for 2 signatories to go in person to a branch.  This is not a great option at the moment.  

3. Steve will create a Proforma for Event Organisers to enable accurate record keeping and for useful information to be available to future organisers on the same area.
	Steve P to circulate this
Steve P is going to pay it from his personal account. Alan and I will then transfer the money straight back to him.


	DEVELOPMENT OFFICER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	1. Basingbourne Park – Issues raised regarding the scale.  Posts are now in and course worked well with the school children.
2. Mel would like to see the following areas developed: 

· Frimley Lodge Park-Would also be good for Junior Maprun

· Eden Brook Country Park-Nr Hart Leisure Centre. Suitable for schools and families

· SANG area by Crookham Park-The area is managed by the residents and Steve Bailey has tried to persuade them in the past without success. Parking could be an issue here.

Helen suggested Rowhill Copse was worth looking into, but not sure on what would be permitted due to it being a nature reserve.

	 Mel and Alan to chat after the meeting


	EVENT SECRETARY’S REPORT
	ACTION

	ALICE HOLT UPDATE – Mel Slade
Alice Holt/Forestry England were not able to give us the permission needed to go ahead on 5th Dec, the proposed rescheduled date for our postponed event from 7th Nov. Parking was the primary reason for this as Alice Holt is experiencing unprecedented numbers of visitors.

The team at Alice Holt continues to be on our side regarding holding an event in the near future. We are hoping to get a date in the diary between now and the end of February.
WISLEY UPDATE – Jane/Debbie

In light of Steve McK being out of action for a while it was decided that this event would have to be postponed.  Pete Jones has volunteered to take over if needed, but even so the planned date (12th Dec) was too soon as there were still too many logistics to be finalised including: the map, parking, the start location and getting kit to the start.  We discussed the possibility of using the training kit to save taking a generator.  Debbie offered her trolley for use to help get kit to the start.
Parking remains an issue to be resolved and at the moment parking linear style on Redhill Road looks to be the best option, as reserving even a few places in any of the carparks could cause problems.
Jane will ask for another date, but this needs to be before the end of Dec due to ground nesting birds. We are hoping for Tuesday 29th December.
NOT THE JK WEEKEND.

Do we want to put anything on? Would all be club only/local events.
Areas discussed:

· Wellington – Getting in to re map at the moment could be a problem

· Horsell – Debbie/Jane to see how Woking Council are responding to requests for events at the moment

· Goldsworth Park

· Frimley Fuel Allotments – Jane to sound them out
	Paul to update website regarding the postponement of both events. 
Mel to speak to them again and point out just how much we have given them of our resources in the past.
Jane/Debbie to keep us posted on date change and to let us know if Steve McK will be back on board for this event.


	MAPPING OFFICER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing reported at the moment.
	


	TEAM CAPTAIN’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing to report at the moment
	


	AOB
	ACTION/OUTCOME

	How did the Maprun course go? Any feed back from/to Steve McKinley
Plenty of members have commented that they have enjoyed the competitive feel that maprun gives you that is lacking with solo O.
	Steve not present to comment

	Any progress on the mapping of Farnham Park/other areas
	

	Landowners attitude to Orienteering: Steve Peacock had negative comment from NT administration implying intrusive and damaging to land.  Jane Archer aware of negative attitude from SWT & Natural England for Wisley.
	Steve P/Alan to report further on this in the future if they can find out anything more regarding these comments.


Date of next meeting: Tuesday 2nd February 2021 (7.30 for a 7.45pm start)
Helen Le Page
SN Sec

6th December 2020
